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WSWS Officer and Committee Report
Summer Board meeting - Reno

August 2011
Office or Committee Name: President
Officer or Chairperson Name and Committee Members:  Vanelle Peterson
Date of Preparation (include year): July 17, 2011
Activities during the Year:  
I took office as President at the annual meeting on March 10, 2011 in Spokane, WA.  All open committee appointments have been filled and are recorded in the list of 2011-2012 committees on the WSWS website.  

On May 20, 2011, I sent the approved minutes (via email) from the March Board meetings and the business meeting in Spokane to Tony White, web master, for posting.  The minutes of the March Board meetings can be included in the 2011 Proceedings and there is no need to approve the minutes at the 2011 summer Board meeting. 

John Fenderson of the Site Selection Committee visited hotels in Colorado Springs to review their accommodations for the 2014 meeting.  With his recommendation and on behalf of the WSWS, I signed a contract with the Crowne Plaza Hotel in Colorado Springs, CO for our 2014 annual meeting, and mailed it to Phil Banks.  He filled in a few more details and mailed it to the hotel. 

In June I met with Sandra McDonald, Scott Nissen and Joe DiTomaso about the WSWS Weed Short Course held in April in Colorado.  We reviewed the evaluations and discussed successes and needs for 2012.  Most of the evaluations were excellent and the course was well received.  We discussed how to get more advertising out about the course and how to attract more individuals from the western U.S.  Difficulties with budgets for potential students exist in these economic times.  See Sandra’s report for more details.  Thanks to Sandra’s hard work the WSWS Short Course is getting back on track!

Several WSWS teams and individuals signed up for the 2011 Weed Olympics in Knoxville, TN on July 26-27.  There are 3 graduate teams (WA State University, KS State University, and OK State University) and 2 undergraduate teams (NM State University and OK State University – OSU has too few to be an “official” team). In preparation for the Weed Olympics awards, I held discussions with Phil Banks and Kai Umeda about the awards and plaques for WSWS teams.  Based on their input I drafted an email to the Board members about my intentions to have Phil B. draw up checks and plaques for the winning WSWS teams and individuals.   The proposal was to:

1. Give a certificate to each individual that participates

2. Have plaques made of the 5 teams to commemorate their participation 

3. For individual awards (12 grads, 6 undergrads)

a. Graduate first place $300, second place $200, third place $100

b. Undergraduate first place $300, second place $200

4. For team awards (3 grad teams, 1 undergrad team – NOTE: OSU had too few members to be an “official” team)

a. Graduate first place $400, second place $200

b. Undergraduate first place $400

This is a total of $2,100 for awards and not much more for plaques and certificates.  Only Mike Ostlie responded that it seemed like a good proposal.  On July 8th I gave Phil approval to write checks and have plaques made.  I will represent WSWS at the Weed Olympics to give out the WSWS awards.  At the time of this report the results of the Weed Olympic competition are unknown.  

This brought up the fact that there is nothing in the Operating Guide about limits on amounts of funding that the President can authorize.  This could be a discussion point at the summer board meeting.
In preparation for the summer Board meeting, on July 8th I met via phone conference with Luke Samuel, Drew Lyon and Phil Banks to discuss WSWS finances and the Finance Committees recommendations to the Board about the annual meeting registration and investments.  Luke, Finance committee chair, will present their recommendations at the summer Board meeting via phone on Monday afternoon.
Project chairs and chair-elects for the 2012 meeting: Kai Umeda, President-Elect
Recommendations for Board Action:  none
Budget Needs: none
Suggestions for the Future:  none
Suggested Changes in Operating Guide:  Consider writing a section on limits and authority of the President to approve use of WSWS funds.
Name of Person Preparing This Report:  Vanelle Peterson
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